
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 14, 2009 
 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M       2009-24 
 
TO:  County Licensing Officials 
 
FROM:  Amy Bright, Registration Supervisor 

Motor Vehicle Division 
 
SUBJECT: Use of Distinctive License Plates on Motor Homes 
 
 
This memorandum concerns the use of distinctive license plates on motor homes. 
 
Certain distinctive license plates provided for in Title 32, Chapter 6, of the Code of Alabama 
1975, may be displayed on motor homes.  This is applicable to all weight motor homes, 
including those that weigh over 42,000 lbs. and are usually registered with truck license plates 
(X5-X9).  The applicable registration fee for the motor home based upon the weight, plus the 
additional fee for the distinctive license plate, must be charged. 
 
Registrations for motor homes with a gross weight of over 12,000 lbs. should continue to be 
renewed in October/November when a distinctive license plate is chosen. 
 
To determine if a particular distinctive license plate may be displayed on a motor home, please 
visit the Motor Vehicle Division website at 
http://www.revenue.alabama.gov/motorvehicle/index.html.  Under “License Plate Information”, 
select the distinctive license plate category that you would like to view, then click on the desired 
license plate image. 
 
Please contact the Registration Section of the Motor Vehicle Division at 
tags@revenue.alabama.gov or (334) 242-9006 if you have any questions regarding this matter. 
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